Ecola Creek Watershed Council 

Meeting Minutes May 7, 2012

Tonight’s meeting took place at the mouth of Shark Creek on the beach

In attendance: Mike Manzulli-ECWC, Jesse Jones -ECWC/NCWA, Bob Lundy-ECWC and Ecola Creek Forest Reserve, Jerome Arnold-ECWC, Charles Dice-ECWC, John Mersereau-ECWC, Tom Merrell-ECWC and Arch Cape Water District

1. March minutes were approved.  There were no April minutes due to the work party.

2. Jesse and Mike reported that the work party was very well attended.  A group of about 15 from The Christian Conference Center did the bulk of the work while the Cannon Beach trails group also showed force.  Jesse will be posting pics on the website this month.  The planting for Elk Flats is considered complete but maintenance over the next few years will most likely see a few more plants, like salal, put into the ground.  Jesse reported that due to some internal issues at CREST, permits have been delayed.  This in turn has affected not only Elk Flats monitoring, but also monitoring for Little Pompey, which Jerome wanted to do this spring.  He asked Jesse to remind him in September to reapply for a permit to do some monitoring in October.  Jesse is working with CREST to get them to do what they can this summer sans permits.  April, lead ecologist, says that they can definitely do some monitoring without permits.
3. Clatsop County planning commission will be meeting May 8th at 10 am.  On April 20th, Mike sent a letter to the county requesting the county adopt the Arch Cape Local Wetland Inventory (LWI).   The following week he received the agenda for meeting on the 8th stating that county planner Jennifer Bunch is recommending to continue to use LWI as is, as an overlay, but not to adopt it.  The Department of State Lands (DSL) adopted the LWI in September and this LWI is now being used.  County staff opinion is that this LWI is enough.  The problem, Mike stated, is that the state process (Oregon) remains the same.  Mike explained the development process as it is now, which does not include Arch Cape Design Review Team.  Mike shared the conclusions of a letter he wrote to the planning commission.  He would like to present the letter tomorrow at the meeting.  John motioned to accept the letter.  Tom seconded it.  Motion carried.
Discussion…According to the county now there are 50 foot buffers, and no development is allowed in buffers.  It was pointed out that while structures aren’t allowed, activities like paving are allowed.  The question was asked, is the word “adoption” only semantics?  It was answered that adopting would enact guidelines and rules and bring development up to code.  It was asked why would we not want the county to just use the LWI overlay?  It was answered that it would save landowner time, energy and money to know sooner than later that the land was developable or not.  It was said that the adoption is the cleanest and best way to go forward.
Jesse shared with the council that according to the county comprehensive plan, LWIs were done but only in the north of the county, leaving many watersheds out.  She said that it is stated in the comp plan that “once information becomes available, the county shall apply Goal 5 administrative rules to the 14 identified watersheds or small watersheds identified in this element.”  Arch Cape is one of the small watersheds identified.  Jesse and Mike will attend the meeting of county planning commissioners on May 8th.   Jesse will print this portion of the comp plan and share it with the commissioners tomorrow.  Charles said that the county ran out of money in the 1970s and that’s why the south county wetlands weren’t inventoried.  Mike said that the watershed council and partners paid for the Arch Cape LWI and that it ‘s a great model.  Charles said to encourage folks to get conservation easements.
4. Gower Street outfall discussion… While the council never received a response to the request to hire a contractor to assess the source point issue (letter sent last August), Mike said, HLB OTAK was hired and has apparently submitted a report to the city of Cannon Beach.  Jesse was not notified of any developments.  The public works committee would be reviewing the report on June 12.  Jesse will attend the meeting.  Bob reported that he printed all the results of city testing over the years and found a correlation between high counts upstream at Little Ecola Creek, the trashrack and the pumpstation across 101 at Sunset.   He says this correlation doesn’t make sense.  He asked, “How can a point source flow into two separate streams?”  Jerome said that a plan of correction needs to be created.  Mike said that we (the council) need a statement from the city because it’s now May and the letter was sent to the city last August.   Bob moved that Jesse draft a letter to the city expressing the watershed council’s disappointment in city’s lack of response.  Jerome seconded it.  The council agreed that it is still important to find the source of the contamination and that a full investigation of the city’s infrastructure is key.
5. Jesse will meet with Bob and Jerome on the 15th or 17th of May to go through some water quality data at Jerome’s shop.

Meeting adjourned at 6.15 pm
